
GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT 
From September 9, 2016 to October 13, 2016 

Presented October 13, 2016 
 
Stats: 
 

• Monthly Management Plan Update (see handout) 
• Received for September, 2016 

a. Exempt Well Registrations – 17   Brazos (1), Robertson (2), O/G (14) 
2016 Totals – 62   Brazos (25), Robertson (19), O/G (18) 

b. GM Permit Applications – 1 (14 for 2016) 
c. 5-year Permit Applications – 0 (8 for 2016) 

 
Requests/Complaints: 
  
FOIA Requests – 1 (City of Bryan about DFC modeling) 
 
Meetings and Public Education: 
 

• Attended Brazos G Regional Water Planning meeting in Waco, Texas on September 14, 
2016. 

• Megan/Alan met with Brazos Christian School 3rd grade teacher to discuss and delivery 
of materials September 14, 2016. 

• Met with the Education/Conservation Committee to discuss budget needs for 2017, 
review the District Water Conservation Plan, review the District Drought Contingency 
Plan, and nominate a “Conservationist of the Year” September 16, 2016. 

• Met with the Personnel/RFP Committee to discuss 2017 budget needs and review the 
contracted personnel performance. 

• Megan & Alan attended a Pizza Ranch planning meeting in Bryan, Texas September 19, 
2016. 

• Trained The Eagle newspaper reports on aquifer characteristics and BVGCD roles and 
responsibilities in Bryan, Texas September 21, 2016. 

• Megan/Alan met with A&M Consolidated Middle School 7th grade teachers to outline 
class presentations and laboratory instruction September 22, 2016. 

• Megan/Alan taught 90 4th grade students @ Anson Jones Elementary in Bryan, Texas 
about aquifer characteristics, the water cycle, and water conservation September 23, 
2016. 

• Megan attended the Rainwater Harvesting/Rain Barrel Construction Workshop 
sponsored by the Brazos County AgriLife Extension Service on September 24, 2016 in 
Bryan, Texas. 

• Met with the Budget/Finance Committee to prepare a draft 2017 budget and review the 
water production fee schedule on September 29, 2016. 

• Megan/Alan taught 92 4th grade students @ Milam Elementary in Bryan, Texas about 
aquifer characteristics, the water cycle, and water conservation September 30, 2016. 

• Megan/Alan taught 83 4th grade students @ Branch Elementary in Bryan, Texas about 
aquifer characteristics, the water cycle, and water conservation October 3, 2016. 



• Megan/Alan taught 74 4th grade students @ Henderson Elementary in Bryan, Texas 
about aquifer characteristics, the water cycle, and water conservation October 4, 2016. 

• Megan/Alan taught 60 4th grade students @ Bowen Elementary in Bryan, Texas about 
aquifer characteristics, the water cycle, and water conservation October 11, 2016. 

• Attended (Alan) GMA 12 Regional Planning Meeting in Milano, Texas October 11, 2016. 
• Megan/Alan taught 1550 4th students from Brazos and Burleson counties about the 

importance of water conservation during the annual Pizza Ranch field day sponsored by 
the Brazos County AgriLife Extension Service in Bryan, Texas on October 12th-13th. 

 
General Business: 
  

• Billed entities with metered wells based on 2015 water production. 
• Non-exempt permit holders continue to report monthly water production directly to the 

ArcGIS database. 
• ArcGIS map/data program updating of exempt well locations and well data. 
• Located and logged locations of new exempt water wells in both Brazos and Robertson 

counties. 
• Continued refining the water curriculum and aquifer presentations to more accurately 

reflect the TEKS for the 4th, 5th and 7th grades. 
• Continued scheduling all grade levels for classroom presentations and delivery of Major 

Rivers curriculum. 
• Received water quality test kits to be used during 7th grade laboratory sessions in all 7th 

grades across the District. 
• Received and pressure gauges for use in the well monitoring network. 
• Continued to build a presence on social media platforms including Twitter and 

Facebook. 
• Began planning for the Texas Well Owners Network Workshop sponsored by BVGCD on 

November 2, 2016 at the Wheelock Community Center. 
 
Upcoming Meetings/Activities: 
 

• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to Neal Elementary 4th grade students in 
Bryan, Texas October 14, 2016. 

• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to Houston Elementary 4th grade students 
in Bryan, Texas October 17, 2016. 

• Model aquifers presentations and water quality lab for Hearne ISD 7th grade students 
October 18h & 19th. 

• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to Crockett Elementary 4th grade students 
in Bryan, Texas October 20, 2016. 

• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to Fannin Elementary 4th grade students 
in Bryan, Texas October 20, 2016. 

• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to Sul Ross Elementary 4th grade 
students in Bryan, Texas October 21, 2016. 

• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to Bonham Elementary 4th grade students 
in Bryan, Texas October 24, 2016. 

• BVGCD Water Field Day at the Franklin Ranch October 25, 2016. 



• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to Bonham Elementary 4th grade students 
in Bryan, Texas October 26, 2016. 

• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to Kemp Elementary 4th grade students in 
Bryan, Texas October 27, 2016. 

• Cynthia/Megan to attend the Texas Alliance of Groundwater Districts Leadership 
Training in Austin, Texas October 27, 2016 

• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to Johnson Elementary 4th grade 
students in Bryan, Texas October 28, 2016. 

• Texas Well Owners Network Training sponsored by the BVGCD in Wheelock, Texas 
November 2, 2016. 

• Alan to attend the Texas Water Law Institute training in Austin, Texas November 2nd-4th. 
• Model aquifer/water conservation presentation to Mitchell Elementary 4th grade students 

in Bryan, Texas November 4, 2016. 
• Model aquifers presentations and water quality lab for Franklin ISD 7th grade students 

November 8th & 9th. 
• Obtain Fall water level measurements for all 150 monitor wells beginning September 27, 

2016 and running through early November.  
  
 


